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UNICEF article of the month: Article 15 
 Every child has the right to meet with other children and young people and to join groups and 

organisations, as long as this does not stop other people from enjoying their rights. 
 

 

 

We show our love for God, in the way we treat each other. 
Together we follow Jesus, by learning, and sharing our gifts. 

SS Peter & Paul’s Catholic 
Primary School 

                The Good Shepherd Catholic Trust 
 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

I hope you and your families continue to keep safe and well. We now have all the pupil numbers confirmed 

for those children returning to school on Monday 15th June. As previously mentioned, the children will now 

be taught in cluster groups, or bubbles, based on the Government guidance.  With a significant increase in 

pupil numbers it is very important that all children remember the social distancing rule.  The children will 

remain in their cluster groups all day, with the same members of staff. The children will be attending four 

days per week, unless they are children from key worker families, where the availability is five days. If you 

are a key worker, I recently sent out a form to be completed to extend your place, please ensure this is 

returned as soon as possible or your child may be removed from the register.  It is important you phone the 

school if your child is not coming in due to illness. Please read the following guidance very carefully to 

support your children in the return to school.  Next week we have three induction days for the three different 

year groups in order to introduce the new protective measures in school, the new entry and exit points and 

the one way system around the school.  If your child has been coming in as a key worker, they will not need 

to attend this induction day, they attend as normal. 

Y6 Monday 8th June  Y6 pupils for 1 day introduction to new measures 10-3pm                                                      
One-way entry via the Junior gate (right side) 

YR Wednesday 10th June YR pupils 1 day introduction to new measures 9.30-2.45pm 
One-way entry via the infant gate(left side) 

Y1 Friday 12th June  Y1 pupils 1 day introduction to new measures 9.00-3.15pm                                                   
One-way entry via the Infant gate (left side) 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                          

The week beginning the 15th June the children will return four days per week: 

 Y6- Monday to Thursday 10.00-3.00pm 

 Y1- Monday to Thursday 9.00-3.15pm 

 YR-Tuesday to Thursday 9.30-2.45pm 

I know your children will be excited to return to school and we are excited to have them back, however there 

are many changes at SSPP, in order to stop the spread of Covid-19.  It is very important the children 

understand the following: 

They should bring: 

 A water bottle. 

 Home learning pack in a plastic bag.  

 School reading book. 

 Wear school uniform but without a tie or blazer.  

 



They should not bring: 

 A school bag 

 Pencil cases 

 Mobile phones 

 PE kit 

 Coat (unless the weather is bad). 

Please remind your child of the 2m Social distancing rule and why it is necessary. 

 

Your child’s school report was sent out by post today; you should receive it in the next few days. The 

teachers have reported on your child’s effort and progress up to the end of the spring term; they have not 

been able to report on your child’s attainment as the full programme of study for the year was not completed 

due to Lockdown.  Please take some time to read the report with your child, we would be grateful if you 

could return the parent comment sheet. It has certainly been a very unusual year, one we could never have 

predicted, however I am very proud of the SSPP community and how everyone has coped. As the children 

gradually return we will have members of staff available to talk to them about their lockdown experiences 

and any impact it may have had emotionally.  We will introduce a survey during the first week back to get 

some idea of how the children have been affected. If you have any concerns or questions, please do not 

hesitate to contact me on: head.sspeterandpauls@redbridge.gov.uk  

 

I will continue to pray for you and all your families and look forward to seeing some of you over the next few 
weeks.  
 
God Bless, 
 
Mrs Johnson 
Headteacher 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
GOSPEL REFLECTION 
Last Sunday we celebrated Pentecost, we heard how Jesus sent the Holy Spirit to be with the disciples, to 
help them be brave enough to share God’s message with others. You may find it helpful to think about what 
the Holy Spirit does in our lives today, helping us to be brave at this difficult time.  
 
Dear Lord, we pray that your Spirit might inspire us to keep strong in faith, hope and love. Grant us the 
courage and perseverance to be good neighbours. 
Amen. 
 
 
 ART COMPETITION  
 
Mrs Perry highlighted a competition to Y2 last week where the Getty Museum have been encouraging 
people to recreate famous works of art at home and sending in a photo. I am delighted to announce the joint 
winners of this competition are Angelique and Alan. They certainly used their imaginations to recreate the 
wonderful artful and spend time and effort  perfecting their work! I think we have some budding artists in Y2, 
well done to both of them.  
 
The link is below for you to enjoy the wonderful creations! 
 
https://blogs.getty.edu/iris/getty-artworks-recreated-with-household-items-by-creative-geniuses-the-world-
over/ 
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                        A Young Woman Seated at a Virginal  by Johannes Vermeer 
                        The National Gallery 
                                                                                                                Portrait of a Halberdier by Francesco Guard 
                                                                                                                                                                        The Getty Museum 

 
 
 
 

 

                                           STAR PUPIL AWARDS   

      

EYFS KS1 Lower KS2 Upper KS2 

RA 
 

Izzy 1K 
1M 
2B 
2P 

Thivin 
Meenuya 
Albert 
Ryan 

4B 

4S 

Jahmani 

Jasleen 

5B 

5S 

6B 

6R 

Nidhi 

Amrit 

Aasil 

Tymon 

Congratulations to all our Star Pupils, the teachers have found it difficult to choose, as so 

many of you are working hard at home! You may be on next week’s list!                                                   

Keep up the good work! 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 


